





Email-rcattadale@gmail.com

Volume 40 9 2022



This report is coutesy of Ian Pittaway as Bev is away. On a cold night outside, President Bev gave a warm welcome to everyone attending the Attadale Rotary meeting at the Royal Fremantle Golf Club. This included welcoming the guest speaker Dan Churach and his wife Karen, and to the Club's almost newest member Helen Carwardine. We were also greeted with "Guten Aben" as part of our language lessons in greeting people of other nations.

Our guest speaker (and author) Dan Churach entertained everyone with his topic 'The Science of Writing'. He also explained his idea of teaching which resonated with all of us. 'Good teachers are also story tellers'. Dan also mentioned about being told at a local university that he wasn't there to teach university students, but to lecture to them!

Dan has written several books, and if interested, you can check out his website - www.churach.com

Some pictures from the meeting on Monday 19 September













